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Tales from the Ranch 

 
AFTER 

After years of recycling aluminum cans and putting that money into an account, we 

finally purchased a newer truck.  So, the next time you are ready to toss that can into 

the trash, pitch it into a bag or bucket and haul it over to The Horse Protection 

League.  We can use the recycling money to purchase gas, tires, etc., for the future, 

without dipping into the money for our horses. 

 
BEFORE  

 

Silver is a sweet boy and loves 
that he is not being pushed away 
from his food anymore.  His body 
condition scored a "2" (out of 10) 
and he is 100 pounds or more 
underweight.  Silver seems a bit 
"taken" with our lovely Bailey and 
she with him.  It was love at first 
sight! 

Hi Ho Silver    

http://www.cohpl.org/
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Board Meetings: 

The Harris Law Firm (HLF) understands the 

stress and frustration associated with divorce, 

child custody, and other issues related to 

family law.  Whether your concerns are trying 

to find the right attorney, considering legal 

action, protecting your rights, and/or 

safeguarding the well-being of your children, 

and even your pets, HLF is your resource for 

matters concerning family law. 

 

Since 1993, Richard Harris and The Harris Law 

Firm have been providing high-quality family 

law representation in Denver, Colorado.  Rich 

has built The Harris Law Firm based on 

excellent representation, strict ethics and 

individual attention.   

 

Today, with its team of ten skilled and 

passionate lawyers, legal assistants, and 

support staff, HLF steadfastly maintains their 

commitment to excellence in Colorado 

Family Law. 

 

If you have questions about family law in 

Colorado, please visit the HLF website at 

www.harrisfamilylaw.com  or call Heidi 

Culbertson, Director of Client Relations, at 

303.299.9484. 

 

 

Newsletter sponsored by: 

Meetings are held the last Thursday of each 

month at 6:30 pm in the main house at the 

HPL ranch.  The ranch is located at 17999 W. 

60th Avenue, Golden, CO  80403.  All 

meetings are open to the public.   

 

 

 
Photos for this issue were submitted by:  Vicki Christensen, 
Jan Detrich, Emie O’Neill 
 
Articles for this issue were submitted by:  Lloyd Mower, Jan 

Detrich, Donna Hoffman, Emie O’Neill 

2011 Board of Directors 

President—Lloyd Mower (303) 692-8295 
Vice President—Shawn Tyrrell (303) 816-0925 
Treasurer—Andrea Vogt (303) 809-2368 
Secretary—Jan Detrich (303) 692-8295 
Amy Feineman (303) 859-2368 
Joelle Cloutier (303) 810-8686 
Tracy Tyrrell (303) 816-0925 
Dawn Renee Neff (303) 725-6294 
Mary Ann Molnar (303) 467-3259 
Mac McWilliams (303) 893-6606 
 
2011 Committees 

Intake/Adoption—Emie O'Neill (303) 587-2633 
    Shawn & Tracy Tyrrell 
    Janine Shea 
    Amy Feineman 
    Mac McWilliams 
    Mary Ann Molnar 
    Joelle Cloutier 
    Brack Dolce 
Horse Care—Emie O'Neill (303) 587-2633 
    Joelle Cloutier 
    Dawn Renee Neff 
Training—Amy Feineman (303) 859-2368 
    Janine Shea 
    Joelle Cloutier 
Emie O'Neill 
Booth—Andrea Vogt (303) 809-2368 
Mary Lou Simanovich 
Emie O'Neill 
Publications—Donna Hoffman (303) 257-6624 
Churches Ranch—Shawn Tyrrell (303) 816-0925 
Fund Raising—Mary Ann Molnar (303) 467-3259 
Art Show—Vicki Christensen 
    Cassandra Sharon 
Feeders—Ann Oden (303) 238-4207 
Greeters—Jan Detrich (303) 692-8295 
Membership/Database—Jan Detrich (303) 692-8295 
Sponsorships—Tracy Tyrrell (303) 816-0925 
Webpage—Lloyd Mower (303) 692-8295 
Grants—Krista Andrew 
Vet Tech Program—Sue Bronk & Emie O'Neill 
Deveraux—Emie O'Neill (303) 587-2633 
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Choke in horses 

Cathy & Sadie 

Hopefully you have been able to meet HPL’s newest resident.  
Her name is Belle and she is as sweet as any southern belle 
you’ll ever meet.  Belle had an incident of choking that left her 
esophagus scarred.  Several rescues turned her down due to 
her special feeding needs.  Belle needs to be fed separately 
from other horses so her food can be specially prepared.   
 
Choke occurs when partially chewed food gets caught in the 
esophagus.  The horse is still able to breathe but cannot 
swallow.  Causes of choke include inability to chew food 
properly, eating too fast, low production of saliva or partial 
obstruction in the esophagus from a tumor or old scar tissue.  
Dental problems can cause inadequate chewing and 
contribute to choke.  Aspiration pneumonia can be a 
secondary condition caused by choke.  It happens when 
food, water or saliva accumulates in the back of the throat, 
entering the trachea and settling in the lungs. 
 
Signs of choke include: difficulty swallowing, no interest in 
food, coughing, repeated head and neck extension in a 
downward direction, discharge from the nostrils, increased 
salivation or drooling, increased heart rate and possibly a 
noticeable lump under the neck.  If choke is suspected, a 
veterinarian should be contacted immediately.   
 
Scheduling regular dental exams, especially for senior horses 
can greatly reduce the chances of choke.  For those senior 
horses, senior feed is easier to chew and digest.  Moist hay 
and grain is also easier to chew and will hopefully prevent 
choke.  For those horses that eat too fast, placing a few large 
rocks in the feed pan and allowing more turnout time to graze 
between meals can help them eat more slowly.  
 
Belle now requires her hay and grain to be watered down.  
She is getting flakes of alfalfa that are broken apart and 
soaked with water.  She is being fed a senior grain for now 
since it is easier to chew.  If you visit Belle at the ranch, you 
may notice a sign on her stall saying she cannot have any 
treats.  Unfortunately with the scarring in her esophagus, 
Belle cannot eat hard treats.  However, she is getting lots of 
love, care and attention from everyone at HPL.  HPL is happy 
to accommodate her needs and delighted to have her at the 
ranch.  --Dawn Renee Neff 
Certified Veterinary Technician 
      

 

 

 

 

Belle gets used to her new surroundings 

Her feet are a little long 

Signs are posted in the ISO area  
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NAME OF SPONSOR HORSE 

Heidi Culbertson Gracie 

Susan Powers Buddy 

Pam Smith Chip 

Kelly Davis Isis 

Heidi Culbertson Drifter 

Susan Powers Mattie 

Peggy Principe Silver 

Jean McDaniel Romeo 

Peggy Principe Willy 

Maureen Murphy Chip 

Patricia Prue-Tamsyn Corky 

Terese & Juliet Manley Stormy 

Betty Brown Sparrow 

Patty Corbetta Bailey 

Louise Smyth Romeo 

Shawna Tyrrell Jackie 

         

 

                                                                                                    

Horse Sponsorships 

 

The 2nd annual Schooling Show at Bibber Creek Stables 
will be held to benefit the Horse Protection League in 
golden.  The event is scheduled for Sunday, June 26th. 
 
Come join in the fun and food to benefit HPL.  The entry 
fees/donations for the Schooling Show will go directly to 
HPL.  See bibbercreekstables.com for additional 
information. 
 

SPONSOR 

A HORSE! 

Thank you... 
 

$20 Per 
Month For 

Three 
Months! 

Our own kitty, Asia, narrowly escaped the jaws of a hungry coyote last month.  Thanks to our 
volunteer Cassandra, for dashing off to the vet hospital to get Asia much needed care.  
Cassandra has taken her home and together with her husband, has been caring for her 
continuously.  Thank you guys for taking her in. 
 
Another huge thank you to Belle's family for a $200 donation to HPL and some hay.   

 

 

Bibber Creek and HPL 
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June 5, July 3, August 7, September 4, October 2 

                                     Pig Roast @ The Buffalo Rose in Golden 

 

 

 

June 24-27, July 21-24, September 22-25 

The ROTH Modular Class @ The Horse Protection League 

 

 

                           

                                                                   August 26, 27, 28 

                                                                   Celebration Days @ The Horse Protection League 

     

                                                                                                     November 4 (tentative) 

                                                                                                     The Silent Auction (location TBD) 

 

                                                                          Other Events TBD!   

 

                                                                          Ice Cream Social 

 

T                                                                 The Art Show 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Dates to Remember! 

 

 

Wish List 
Office supplies such as envelopes, stamps, note paper 

3-ring notebooks about 1 inch wide, hard cover 

Large size halters 

Lead ropes 

Rubber feeder pans (3 & 6.5 gallon sizes) 

Vet wrap 

4 x 4 gauze sponges 

Cut Heal Wound Care Ointment 

Duct tape 

Horse fly spray 

Water tanks (90 gallons) 

Tank heaters 

Heavy duty extension cords (50 feet) 

Heavy duty water hoses (25 or 50 feet) 

Fence panels and gates (10 & 12 feet) 

Hay feeders (not to hang on walls)  

Complete feed, senior feed, Triple Crown Senior, rice bran  

Gift cards--We shop at West Brothers, Home Depot and Ace 

Hardware for horse care and repair items.  
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Thanks to our advertisers 

 

ADVERTISE HERE!   
REASONABLE RATES! 
CALL DONNA HOFFMAN 
303-257-6624 
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Gift Shop 

Open 

at the  

Ranch 

Wed-Sat 

9 am-2 pm 

Change Service Requested 

THE HORSE 

PROTECTION 

LEAGUE 

P.O. Box 741089  Arvada, CO  80006-1089 

303-216-0141    www.cohpl.org 

(303) 216-0141           www.cohpl.org 

Change Service Requested 

THE HORSE 

PROTECTION 
LEAGUE 

P.O. Box 741089  Arvada, CO  80006-1089 
 (303) 216-0141           www.cohpl.org 

MEMBERSHIP APPLICATION 
  I want to be a member and receive your newsletter.  (Membership is valid for one year from application date.)  Please enroll me at the following  
  level of membership: 
  ___$25  ............... Individual                                      

  ___$50  ............... Family    

  ___$100  .............. Yearling                                       

  ___$250  .............. Mare     

  ___$500  .............. Stallion     

  ___I would like to make an additional tax-deductible donation  

  ___I would like information on becoming a volunteer 

  ___I would like information about sponsoring a horse 
  ___I would like information about adopting a horse  
 Please charge my  MasterCard  #___________________________ Visa Card # _________________________________ 
 Name on card: __________________________   Exp. date: __________________  3-digit code from back ____________  

 Name:  _______________________________________________________  Phone:  ____________________________ 

 Address: ________________________________________________________  City: ____________________________ 

 State: ___    ZIP code:  ___________   I want to receive my newsletter via email (for yes, please check box) [  ]  

Email address: _____________________________________________________________________________________ 

This is a new membership__________________     This is a renewal__________________     Date: __________________ 

Please mail this completed form with your check or money order to: The Horse Protection League,  P.O. Box 741089, Arvada, CO  80006-1089  

 


